JACOB SHEEP SOCIETY

A Registered Charity

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COUNCIL held on Thursday 5th March 2009 at 11am at The Carlton Club, 69 St James’s Street, London, in the Macmillan Room.

PRESENT
Mr G Jones (Acting-Chairman)


Mrs M Freeth (Eastern RCM)

Mrs H Baillie (President)



Mr M Bundy (South West RCM)

Mr W Thompson (Past Chairman)


Mrs J Simmons (Central RCM)

Mrs J Blacknell (Field Officer)
Miss N Fletcher (Irish RCM)


Mr F Higgins (Treasurer)                              
Mr M Wakelin (Wales RCM)                 

Mrs V Lloyd (Southern RCM)                                   Mr R Locker (Scottish RCM)

Mr H Walsh (Northern RCM)

Lady Aldington (Deputy Patron)           

Mrs L Smith (Secretary)

1. WELCOME

The Acting-Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed all present. He explained that following Stephen Dodsworth’s resignation on 17th February that in line with the Society’s articles he would act as Chairman until the AGM. Council formally recorded Stephen Dodsworth’s resignation as Chairman.

2. APOLOGIES

Mrs B Wilson (Breed Promotion Chairman)

3. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 6th NOVEMBER 2008

The minutes had previously been circulated. The following additions and amendments to the minutes were agreed;

1. Item 4. Matters Arising
It was agreed to change this minute to the following:

“Item 10 - Bridget Wilson advised that she had not received any communication from the sub-committee regarding the Young Handlers Cup.”

2. Item 6. Regional Reports

It was agreed to amend the 2nd bullet point by changing the word “must” in the second line to “should”.

3.  Item 7. Chairman’s Report
It was agreed to change this minute to the following:

“The Chairman’s report had previously been circulated. The Chairman advised that Bridget Wilson would be completing her term as Chairman of the Breed Promotion Committee at the 2009 AGM. The Chairman proposed and Council agreed unanimously a vote of thanks to Bridget for all her hard work as Chairman of the Breed Promotion Committee. The Breed Promotion Committee should nominate a candidate to be its chairman for consideration at its next meeting. Article 33(d) lays down that the appointment is made at the AGM by resolution of Council.”

4. Item 8. Treasurer’s Report
It was agreed to change the final sentence of the 2nd. Paragraph of this minute to the following:

“It was agreed that a list of past spending on specific projects be prepared by the Treasurer.”
5. Item 9. Secretary’s Report
It was agreed to change:
The last sentence of the penultimate bullet point to read: “Jean Blacknell to prepare draft guidelines for consideration by Council at the March meeting.”

The last bullet point to read: “Far North Scotland – Issues of communicating with members in the far north of Scotland identified by the Secretary to be discussed at BP meeting and Scottish regional meeting.”

6. Item 10. Field Officer’s Report

It was agreed that the minute be changed as follows:

Second line; replace the words “to advice” by “to include this restriction”. Next line “provision judges” to read: “provisional judges.”

7. Item 11. Export Licences
It was agreed that the minute be changed to read as follows:

“It was agreed that the Society Export Certificate requirement referred to in Bye-law 10 should be discontinued. However an inspection service should be made available to purchasers of sheep who requested it. Chairman and Treasurer to discuss with the Society Solicitor the changes required to the Bye-laws.”

8. Item 18. Changes to the rules for Approved Shows and Sales
It was agreed that the minute be changed to read as follows:

“ It was agreed to change the Bye-laws to allow ewes that have run or are running with a ram to be accepted at Society Approved Shows and Sales that are held after 15th August. However this will only be allowed on the condition that the ram used is registered in the Society Flock Book and its details are fully stated in the Sale catalogue.”

9. Item 21. Guidelines for Future AGMs
It was agreed that the minute be changed to read as follows:

“Guidelines prepared by the Treasurer had previously been circulated. These were unanimously accepted and it was agreed that the financial guidelines together with additions regarding planning at Regional level be raised at the next Council meeting.”

 Subject to these amendments, the minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record; proposed Gareth Jones, seconded Francis Higgins, all were in agreement.
4. MATTERS ARISING

There were no Matters Arising

5. CORRESPONDENCE
None to report.
6. REGIONAL REPORTS

All reports had previously been circulated. Following discussion the following decisions were agreed;

Ireland – agreement to fund promotion stand at the National Ploughing Championships proposed by Gareth Jones, seconded by Mark Wakelin.

Southern – It was agreed that Jean Blacknell would reproduce all or part of the “Care of Sheep” leaflet in the journal. Action JB. Jean Simmons to send copies of the risk assessment form used at “Sheep 2008” to Mike Bundy and Robert Locker. Action JS. Secretary to deliver stock of promotional leaflets to Virginia Lloyd at the AGM. Action LS.

Central – Region had suggested that flock assessments needed standardising. The Field Officer advised that she was in full agreement and was already in the process of reviewing the system. Action JB. Concern that selling ewes which had run with a ram may lead to false registrations. The majority present did not share this view.

Wales – no issues to raise.

Northern – To discuss possibility of in lamb sale at next regional meeting. Action HW.

Southwest – Open day 19th July. Stand has been booked at NSA Southwest on June 9th. Open day planned at listed barn with moat but permission awaited.

Eastern - Suggestion made to approach Mr Stanley or Miss Fairley to represent the region at the BP meeting.

Jean Blacknell – requested that she is advised of dates for open days well in advance so that she can arrange the judge’s seminar.

It was agreed it would be helpful if each region appointed a Regional Field Officer.

7. ACTING-CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Acting-Chairman’s report had previously been circulated. The Acting-Chairman reported that he had been very sorry to learn of the Chairman’s resignation and that he had enjoyed a good working relationship with Stephen Dodsworth during his term as Chairman. He reported the recent key achievements as the new website and the on-line flock book. He reported that preparations were nearing completion for this year’s AGM. He said by the time we meet in November there would be many new faces around the table. He thanked Helen Baillie for being a great ambassador for the Society. He said that Bridget Wilson had picked up Breed Promotion and moved it forward well. He thanked Mark Wakelin for steering a steady course during his term of office. He thanked Willie Thompson for his support over the past 12 months. He said our plans for the next 6 months would be to support Scotland and the Southwest with the 2009 and 2010 AGM plans. To ensure our finances remain in good shape through the recession and beyond. To ensure the BP Committee which is a key resource goes from strength to strength. Lastly, to monitor the progress of the website and on-line flock book.

8. TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer’s report had previously been circulated. He attached 5 schedules covering the results but had not yet prepared the full Accounts. He said as last year he would circulate the draft Accounts, together with a resolution in writing for Council’s approval, at the time that he submitted the Accounts to the Reporting Accountants. 

Mike Bundy pointed out that article 45 of the Society’s memorandum and articles of association states that in relation to the inline with inflation rise in the Secretary’s fee this should have been agreed by Council not just the Treasurer and Acting-Chairman. It was agreed that in future the Secretary’s fee and any administrative support would be discussed at the March Council Meeting.

The Acting-Chairman noted that some regions had raised little or no monies for the Society in the last year. It was agreed that an agenda item be added for the November meeting so that regional fund raising could be discussed more fully.

Regional accounts – Mike Bundy requested that regions keep their own accounts. Rather than funds being paid into the Society bank account they would be kept at a regional level and spent at a regional level. This was discussed and a vote taken, 2 for and 11 against.

9. PAT BROMLEY BEQUEST

The kind and generous bequest of £4,000 to the Society by Pat Bromley in her will was discussed. Lady Aldington suggested a disaster fund. Applications could be made up to an agreed limit. Its use for appendix inspections was discussed. Mark Wakelin suggested supporting a National Flock Competition. The Treasurer suggested that £1000 could be used for an immediate project and £3000 held for later use in a fund. The Secretary wondered whether use could be made towards achieving our charitable aim of improving the breed. One example could be prize money at Welsh, National or Royal Smithfield Winter Fair. As no immediate plan emerged it was agreed not to rush forward but to continue discussion and itemise this on the agenda for November.

10. SECRETARY'S REPORT
The Secretary’s report had previously been circulated. The acting Chairman asked for copies of judges resignation letters. The Secretary said that these had already been forwarded. Howard Walsh suggested amending the answer phone message to guide members to speak with their RCM hence lightening the burden on the office.

11. FIELD OFFICER’S REPORT

The Field Officer’s report had been previously circulated. 

The Field Officers proposal regarding upgrading of judges from the Provisional to full panel was discussed. The proposal read “Would it not be preferable if provisional judges were automatically considered for election to the Full Panel providing that they have fulfilled their obligations on the provisional panel to the satisfaction of the Field Officer and that there were no objections raised at the Council meeting about their competence as a judge or their behaviour in or out of the show ring. Nominees should be responsible for completing a nomination form available from the Society office and returning this to the Field Officer and Society Office by 30th September giving details of their judging experience and names of judges from the Official Panel who have seen them judging. If for any reason they are not upgraded I would like to suggest that we give them a further two years making a total of five altogether and that if they haven’t made the grade by then their names be removed and they could not be reinstated for a further three years.”

Proposed by Mike Bundy and seconded by Francis Higgins to adopt the proposal, all in agreement.

The difficulty of Provisional judges obtaining judges appointments was discussed. It was agreed to put a note in the journal asking full judges to pass on invitations to provisional judges if they already have a number of judging appointments within an area.

It was agreed to change the Appendix system as per the previous Council Meeting:

1.  That the Appendix system is retained 

2.  Members can only request once during their membership the inspection of ewes for entry into the Grade B Appendix. The initial application must be detailed and include the breeding details of both the females and the ram to be used on them. Application should be made in writing and should include several photographs of each animal.

3.  Once a ewe has been given a Grade B status she will be treated as a “foundation” animal and no further inspections would be required. Her progeny would become Appendix A and Appendix B as previously was the case.

Pedigree certificates would still be over printed with the word “APPENDIX”.

Proposed by Robert Locker, seconded by Virginia Lloyd. All in agreement that the changes should be implemented immediately.

12. APPOINTMENT OF NEW PRESIDENT 

Three nominations had been received for President;

Marion Leithead; proposed by Robert Locker and Jean Blacknell

Margie Rushbrooke proposed by Jean Simmons

Stan Taylor proposed by Lady Aldington

Ballot papers were distributed amongst Council Members who completed their votes and handed them to the Secretary to be counted. Stan Taylor was elected with a majority of 2 votes. Council resolved to appoint Stan Taylor as President of the Society at the 2009 AGM.

13. APPOINTMENT OF NEW CHAIRMAN OF THE BREED PROMOTION COMMITTEE

Council considered the nomination of Janet East for the position of Breed Promotion Chairman, received from the Breed Promotion Committee. It was proposed by Mike Bundy and seconded by Jean Simmons to accept the nomination, all were in agreement. Council resolved to appoint Janet East as Chairman of the Breed Promotion Committee at the 2009 AGM.

14. FUTURE AGM’S

2009 – all arrangements in hand, so far bookings received from 35 members.

2010 – hotel contract signed and with Secretary. Ongoing discussion regarding flock visits.

2011 – to be held in Northern Region

2012 – to be held in Southern Region

15. GUIDELINES FOR PLANNING FUTURE AGM’S

The Acting-Chairman agreed to pull together the 2 documents; the financial considerations written by the Treasurer and the organisational document written by Willie Thompson. Action GJ.

16. IRISH PAYMENTS

It was agreed to move forward looking into the implementation of a “Google Checkout” on the Irish Region Page of the website and an Irish Bank account with AIB.

17. OFFICIAL AND APPROVED SHOW & SALES

It was agreed to make the Sale at Blessington, Republic of Ireland an Approved Sale.

Judge required for National Show and Sale. Action JB 

18. WEBSITE

It was agreed the Vice-Chairman would check RCM regional pages prior to them being placed on the website. RCM’s to update their regional pages at least monthly. Breed Promotion to be approached to take over future development of the Website.

19. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Show results in journal – it was agreed that if a show was judged by a non Jacob Judge then the results would not appear in the journal. Journal editor to check results are not published.

Howard Walsh asked about the level of interest in Jacob Sheep in Ireland. He also asked about the organisation of the Jacob Stand at North Sheep. He was advised that this was his responsibility as RCM for the Northern Region.

20. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS

The next meetings of Council will be held on Thursday 5th November 2009 and Thursday 4th March 2010.

The President proposed a vote of thanks to the Acting-Chairman. As there was no further business, the Acting-Chairman declared the meeting closed at 4.10 pm.
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